
Rev. W. L. Fernley and family will take up residence 

at 23 Belgrave Avenue, East Saint John, during the first 

week of January. A fine parsonage has been purchased at 

this address. We commend the pastor and people of the 

Saint John Church for this forward step. This is the third 

new parsonage bought this year, the others being at 

Moncton and Doaktown. Any others? 

Lic. Kenneth Foote writes that he is unable to attend 

Bethany Bible College during the second term of this 

school year. He is available for evangelistic meetings and 

youth work at any time after January 15. Write him: 19 

Beacon St. Yarmouth, N. S. 

Rev. R. T. Sellick and Brother Cedric Landers are 

engaged for special services at Sandford, N, S., January 

8-14. Brother Landers will assist Rev. Gary Lyons in 

special services at Lower Brighton, N. B., January 21-28. 

Mrs. Hollis Kimball has been in Fort Fairfield Com- 

munity Hospital for surgery. She has requested prayer 

from all Highway readers. Brother and Sister Kimball’s 

home address is Kingman, Maine. 

Rev. and Mrs. Jack MacKenzie will assist Pastor H. 

0. McGeorge in special services, Presque Isle, Maine, Jan- 

uary 14-21. Brother McGeorge reports a baptismal service 

on Sunday, December 3, when three candidates were 

baptized. 

Miss Sheila Graham was the special speaker at a 

Youth Rally, Presque Isle, Maine, on December 29. Young 

People from the Old Town Church were visiting guests 

at the service. 

x x x 

‘What fire is this that so warmeth my heart? What 

light is this that so enlighteneth my soul? O fire that 

always burneth and never goeth out, kindle me! O light 

which ever shineth and art never darkened, illuminate 

me! O that I had my heat from Thee, most holy Fire! 

How sweetly dost Thou burn!—St. Augustine, 

DEATH 

Funeral service for the infant son of Mr. and Mrs. 

Lorne Downey, Hartland, N. B., was conducted by Rev. 

Gary Lyons on Dev. 9. Interment was in the Lower Brigh- 

ton Cemetery. 

WEDDING 

Mott-Moore: At the Marysville Reformed Baptist Church, 

November 16, James Frederick Mott and Wanda Irene 

Moore were united in marriage by Rev. G. R. Symonds. 

KINGMAN, MAINE 

Dear Highway Friends: 

I am making special request through the pages of our 

own King’s Highway that prayer be made for me that God 

would touch my body, somehow reach this heart condition 

and gall bladder infection, that I might be able to be of 

service to Him who has done so much for me, For the 

past month especially I have suffered much. I know God 

is able, and I am placing myself unreservedly into His 

hands. 

There is no Sunday School in this community where 

we have moved. There is a church nearby, but only a 

service once or twice a month, held at 5 p.m. We had a 

Sunday School work before moving here, until the schools 

were closed against religious services. It leaves us with 

no alternative but to have one in our home, which I have 

been carrying on as long as my health permitted. The 

children love it, and are eager to return. The general 

feeling, however, is to prefer a community Sunday School. 

Feeling God's leading in this, I am asking that if you 

have any 1961 Sunday School papers, picture rolls, or 

flannelgraph figures that could be used for Primary and 

Junior children, kindly forward them to me. Do not send 

quarterlies. 

Pray that this work may be carried on and that 

through our humble efforts these little lambs may be 

brought into the fold. The cost is so little, but the re- 

wards are so great. 

Yours in His service, 

Mrs. Hollis Kimball 
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